
Australian Government 

Department of the Environment 

Ms Revelly Robinson 
By email: xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxxxxxxxxxx.xxx.xx 

Dear Mrs Robinson 

Freedom of Information request 
Request No. 160511 

On 15 June 2016 a letter was sent to you advising that the Department had 
determined to impose charges in relation to your FOI request and advising that 
amount of those charges had been calculated as $460.33. 

The Department provided you with 30 days in which to provide notification that you 
would: 

• agree to pay the charge, 
• wish to contend that the charge has been wrongly assessed, should be 

reduced or not imposed or both; and if so provide reasons, or 
• withdraw the request. 

Section 29 of the Freedom of Information Act 1982 (the FOI Act) provides that if an 
applicant fails to undertake one of the above options within the 30 day period, the 
request is taken to have been withdrawn. To date the Department has not: 

• received any payment for the request, 
• received any correspondence indicating that you wish to contend that the 

charge has been wrongly assessed, should be reduced or not imposed or 
both; or 

• received a withdrawal request. 

As the 30 day prescribed timeframe has now elapsed your request is taken to be 
withdrawn. 

Yours sincerely 

Matthew Dadswell 
Assistant Secretary 
Program Support Branch 

I?? July 2016 
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